
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

INDIAN SPRINGS VILLAGE 

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING 

December 16, 2014 

 

 

 

The Indian Springs Village Town Council met Tuesday, December 16, 

2014. Mayor Bell-Guercio called the meeting to order at 7:00 and all 

council members were present except Councilperson Harrington. 

 

The minutes of December 2, 2014 were reviewed and accepted as written. 

 

PAZ Chairman, Wayne Jones reviewed a sub-division whose entrance will 

cross over an ISV parcel.  He explained that the county wanted ISV to be 

aware of this prior to approval.  Jones explained that the Town Engineer 

will need to approve the entrance sign and he feels no other action is 

required. 

 

Sheriff Chris Curry and his wife Pam were in attendance. Mayor 

Bell-Guercio read a proclamation from Indian Springs Village proclaiming 

Sheriff Curry an honorary citizen of ISV. A framed copy of the 

proclamation was presented to Sheriff Curry by the Mayor. ISV t-shirts, 

provided by the ISV Garden Club, were also presented to Sheriff Curry 

and his wife, Pam. Robins thanked Sheriff Curry for his many years of 

service and friendship to ISV.  

 

Councilman Stauss informed the council that the domain name 

indianspringsvillage.info is about to expire and recommended it not be 

renewed.  The council agreed. 

 

In light of the potential development of a hotel and conference center in 

Oak Mountain State Park, Bell-Guercio read a resolution concerning the 

protection and preservation of the ecological and environmental integrity 

of Oak Mountain State Park. Councilman Mendel made a motion that 

Resolution 12-16-14-01 be adopted.  Stauss seconded the motion and the 

vote was unanimous. Bell-Guercio informed the council that a group of 

concerned citizens are forming a coalition called Keep Oak Mountain 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wild. Their goal is similar to the resolution passed. She will keep the 

council apprised of their progress. 

    

 

Mayor Bell Guercio wished everyone a happy holiday season and invited 

everyone to join in the annual holiday celebration.  She adjourned the 

meeting at 7:15 p.m. 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Joan Downs, Town Clerk 


